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REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Rempstone Parish Council held virtually at 7.30pm on Tuesday 13th January 2021
Present: Cllr N Dalton (Chair), Cllr W Pearson, Cllr A Lovett, Cllr R Gower, Cllr M Hunter, Cllr V Phillipps and Cllr Santoro (who lost connection part way through the meeting).
Also in attendance:  Rebecca Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council), Nottinghamshire County Councillor John Cottee and 5 members of the public.
1. Apologies
Apologies were received from Rushcliffe Borough Cllr Reg Adair. Cllr Dalton expressed condolences on behalf of the parish council to Cllr Adair, whose wife had recently passed away.

2. Declaration of Interests

None.
5.
Borough and County Council Matters
Cllr Cottee opened by apologising that he wasn’t able to provide updates on some village matters in particular the footpath requested for Ashby Road as he had only just returned to work after suffering from coronavirus. Cllr Cottee would be raising this matter with the Highways team and would respond to the resident over the next couple of weeks.
The Nottinghamshire Covid-19 Community Fund has reopened and will remain open until 31st March 2021 with £200,000 of funds still available.
The national government has funded the covid-19 support for Nottinghamshire County Council, therefore NCC envisage a balanced budget for this year. Increases to the council tax bill next year will be agreed at the end of February but won’t exceed 2%. It is still the intention that NCC elections will take place in May.
Cllr Cottee offered to follow up on the broadband upgrade funding if we have any problems.
Cllr Pearson asked if Cllr Cottee could follow up with Highways on the condition of the pavement along Main Street opposite the village hall.

Cllr Cottee left the meeting.


3.
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 17th November 2020

The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 17th November 2020 were accepted by the council and signed by Cllr Dalton as a true and accurate representation of the meeting, proposed by Cllr Pearson, seconded by Cllr Hunter.

4. Chair’s Review

Cllr Dalton opened by remembering the resident who had passed away since the last meeting.
Once again, the country is in a national lockdown, meaning residents are having to distance themselves from neighbours, family and friends. There is some light on the horizon as a few residents have already had their first vaccination. During 2020 residents stepped up to help each other, the elderly and the vulnerable. Christmas was always going to be challenging but for the first time Rempstone was lit by its own outdoor Christmas tree. Cllr Dalton thanked everyone who had contributed to the purchase of the tree, its decorations and its installation and removal. 
Cllr Dalton highlighted the ongoing efforts of villagers who had donated food and goods to the foodbanks in Loughborough and Nottingham through a resident on Wysall Lane, over 600kg of food and toiletries had been donated since the initiative began in November. 

The crisis had brought together the various village organisations and residents showing that Rempstone cares and will continue to thrive and move forward as a stronger community.
6. Covid-19 Village Response

The Coronavirus Working Party is continuing to produce weekly newsletters which will likely continue over the next 6 months to keep a channel of communication open, this week providing a copy of the real vaccine 
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appointment letter, as people have been concerned about scams circulating. During the current lockdown the volunteers are reverting back to shopping for the elderly and vulnerable. The focus over the next 6 months will be people’s mental wellbeing. The group is currently planning a wildlife initiative.
7. Broadband Upgrade Update
The parish council are expecting to receive a ball park figure within the next two weeks, this will then need to be communicated to the individuals who had expressed an interest in the scheme to confirm whether they still want to proceed. Cllr Hunter questioned whether there was any information available as to whether this would increase the value and saleability of properties in the village.
8. Village Sign 
The funding from the Local Improvement Scheme for 50% of the original quote had been confirmed. As the original quote was now a year old the company had revised this. The council agreed to proceed with the updated quote which used the existing post, at a cost of £4248 once the legal paperwork had been received.
9. Parish Council Laptop 
The parish council laptop screen no longer works, the council agreed to the clerk purchasing a new laptop up to the value of £650. It was agreed the clerk would trial using Libre Office, which is free, rather than purchasing a Microsoft Office package.
10. Finance

(a) Bank Reconciliation

The bank reconciliation had been circulated ahead of the meeting and was accepted by councillors.
(b) Payments

The payments below were accepted by the council. Due to a change of the clerk’s tax code a tax deduction of £12.60 had been made, this would be corrected when the accountant ran the payroll in January so has not been paid to HMRC.
	Date
	Type
	Reason
	Payee
	Amount

	06.12.2020
	Transfer
	CCTV Upgrade
	TP Power Services
	£240.00

	09.01.2021
	D/D
	Website
	Freeola
	£12.56

	12.01.2021
	Transfer
	Administrative Expenses
	N Dalton
	£10.20

	12.01.2021
	Transfer
	Zoom Annual Fee
	R Hague
	£143.88

	12.01.2021
	Transfer
	Q3 Salary
	R Hague
	£974.88


(c) Draft Budget and Precept
A draft budget to aid discussions around the precept had been circulated, the final budget will be approved in March. Councillors agreed to request a precept of £5350 which represents a 4.6% increase on a band D property.

11. Planning

20/02672/FUL – Rempstone Hall Farm, Ashby Road, Rempstone - Erection of agricultural building. – Withdrawn

20/02824/LBC – Hill Farm, Wysall Lane - Demolition of a mid-20th century garage – Permission granted

12. Correspondence
(a) Planning Enforcement Policy 

Rushcliffe Borough Council has published a draft Planning Enforcement Policy – noted, link to be added to the website.

(b) Draft Nature Conservation Policy

Rushcliffe Borough Council has published a draft Nature Conservation Policy – this has been forwarded to our Tree Warden for comments.
(c) British Gypsum Survey

Local community engagement survey on behalf of British Gypsum – PC to submit a response.
(d) Email from resident regarding a footpath along Ashby Road

Cllr Cottee to investigate further and respond to the resident.
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(e) Copy of letter sent to NCC from Ruddington resident about overgrown foliage at crossroads 
This has already been sent by the resident to NCC, clerk to follow up with Cllr Cottee.

(f) Email about litter along Loughborough Road

The parish council cannot facilitate a litter pick along this stretch due to the speed limit being in excess of 30mph. Clerk to report the litter and car bumper to Rushcliffe Borough Council to arrange for removal.
(g) Fly tipping sign
Rushcliffe Borough Council are going to order a replacement fly tipping sign for the Costock Road end of Wysall Lane as the previous one had disappeared.

13. Open Session
A resident noted they found the newsletter and neighbourhood watch notices extremely helpful.
A resident expressed support for the request of a footpath along Ashby Road and questioned if the speed limit could be reduced given the new houses along this stretch.

14. Councillor Reports and Next Agenda Items
Cllr Gower gave an update on highways matters which had been addressed since the last meeting, these included filling the big pothole on Wymeswold Road, raising the drainage grids and repairing the leak on Wysall Lane. The scrub bushes on Wysall Lane had been cut back. The footpaths are all okay but muddy.

Cllr Phillipps expressed concern at the continued undercutting at the traffic lights and speeding down Wymeswold Road into the village.
Cllr Gower gave an update on the CCTV. Cllr Gower and Cllr Hunter had arranged to meet with TP Power Services to check on the function of the Wysall Lane cameras. Work to create a CCTV user manual had been put on hold as it was not possible to safely social distance in the office.

Cllr Lovett noted the fridge freezers which are in the field along Loughborough Road. These have previously been reported but as they are on the farmer’s land Rushcliffe Borough Council cannot move them.

15. Date of Next Meeting

Tuesday 16th March – 7.30pm to be held remotely via Zoom.
Cllr N Dalton thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 8.29pm.
Signed: ____________________________            Date: ______________________________

